## Birth and Deaths

Card of Thanks, in Memoriams, Engagements

## DIED

LEBOEUF, Lyda (née Robidoux) - In Huntingdon on February 25, 2006, at the age of 88 years passed away Mrs. Lyda Lebocuf (née Robidoux), wife of the late Ernest Leboeuf. Predeceased by her son Maurice (Louise Bouchard). She leaves to mourn her children Madeleine, Thérèse (Arthur Murphy), Edmond (Odette Côté) and Lucie (Clarence Dery), nine grandchildren, eight great-grandchildren, two brothers and three sisters as well as many relatives and friends. The family received condolences in St-Joseph's Church, Huntingdon on February 27, 2006. Funeral service was held in St-Joseph's Church, Huntingdon on February 27, 2006 at 2:00 p.m. Interment St-Joseph's Cemetery at a later date. Donations to the Barrie Memorial Hospital Foundation, Ormstown, would be greatly appreciated. Funeral arrangements: Rodrigue Montpetit & Fils Inc., 170 Châteauguay St., Huntingdon.

MERLIN, Clara (Moore) - At the Barrie Memorial Hospital on February 25, 2006 in her 91st year. Predeceased by her husband of 55 years Ernest, her daughter Erna and her sister Doris. Survived and missed by her son Ivan and daughter-in-law Jean, her daughter Linda and her sister Euretta. She will be fondly remembered by her seven grandchildren and eleven great-grandchildren, nieces, nephews and other family members. At the request of the deceased there will be no visitaiton. Family private funeral arrangments by J.M. Sharpe, Hemmingford. Memorial tributes may be directed to the Hemmingford Volunteers Fire Department or a charity of your choice.

## CARD OF THANKS

I wish to thank my family and all those who atended my birthday party and especially those who helped in any way to make it such a happy occasion.

Gratefully enjoyed, Edith Harvey

Thank-you to Dr. Lemicux, Dr. Hebert and the nurses at the Huntingdon CLSC for their incredible care in treating my stroke. Special thanks to everyone who called, sent cards, brought gifts and visited to wish me well. It was greatly appreciated.

Sophie Picard

The family of the late Donald Ebbett would like to extend their sincere appreciation to Dr. Brissette, the nursing staff and personnel of the Barrie Memorial Hospital. The care that he received was truly excellent. Thanks to Rev. Barbara Bryce, Miriam Wilkinson and the choir for the service and music. Special thanks to James Gavin for the eulogy. Also, to the Huntingdon UCW for the lunch which was provided and to all family and friends who attended the memorial service, expressed sympathy by flowers, cards and food. Please consider this as a personal thank-you.

Mussy, Dawn and Heather

We would like to thank the firemen first of all, for the amazing effort in trying as hard as they did, even though it was so cold. The Grant family who were there right from the beginning. The Red Cross. All the Duheme family. The Grant's Bakery family. Armtex Co. and fellow co'workers, St-Joseph School and students. The Pub. Foresters. Rosetta, Wanda. We thank all our close friends and family. We are so sorry if you were not mentioned individually but you will be remembered in our hearts, and we are forever grateful to you all.

Love, The Vezina family



